AVHOA 2011 Annual Meeting Minutes
           October 25, 2011
Facilitator:  Shane VanOosten    Time Keeper:  Ute Chilcote      Recorder:  Bryan McGaha
Call to Order  (Shane)  at 7:40 pm
Households in attendance (10):  Harshman, Bell, VanOosten, McGaha, Chilcote, Wilson, Beckerly, Peterson, Horn and Welch .
Motion by Paul Bell to set aside the quorum for the annual meeting.  2nd by Harshman.  Unanimous vote of acceptance.  

Motion to accept last years’ minutes made.  Motion passed unanimously.

Committee Reports:

President:  Shane VanOosten gave a summary of the events and issues of the past year highlighting dirt work on Hilltop Plaza, updates on Mercy Health Center progress and the group briefly discussed  the Covenants Amendments still have not passed.  The amendments will be discussed early next year with a reminder to homeowner’s and new attempt to get them to sign.  Shane also discussed option for the neighborhood to participate in the Street and Security Lighting Program offered by the City of Edmond.  Costs were discussed.  5 lights would cost $1,000.  Unanimous vote to decline at this time. 

Vice President:  Kevin Wilson gave updates on Greenturf activity.  It was discussed that we should seek bids of other landscapers to compare costs we are paying.
Secretary:  Bryan McGaha gave updates on website and web traffic stats, directory information, and neighborhood correspondence.  
Treasurer:  Ute Chilcote gave a summary of the budget and the current state of the finances of the neighborhood.  Dues increase was discussed and it was agreed to raise current dues from $185 per year to $200 per year.  Vote passed unanimously.  As of 9/30, we had $8,531.11 in the bank with $4,500 left for the balance of the year.  Budget is delayed, but will be up on the website in December.  Largest expenditure for the year was landscaper fees / maintenance.  She also reported that we have set aside $3,000 for snow and ice removal and sprinkler repair costs.  Ute said that most all dues for 2011 came in on time.  There are still a few that are due and the Board is making plans to collect them with late fees assessed.
Social Committee (chairman needed)  

Bryan McGaha volunteered to coordinate the Ice Cream social again next year.  We will move the event to late summer (September) due to extremely hot weather in July when we normally hold the event.  Everyone agreed to the new month choice.  Ute Chilcote agreed to try and coordinate a progressive dinner in the spring.  Bryan McGaha agreed to be one of the hosts.  A Christmas dinner will be hosted by Kevin and Denise Wilson with date to be determined in December.  Deb Peterson agreed to coordinate contacting the firefighters to judge this year’s Holiday Lighting Contest.
Community Outreach Committee 

Bryan McGaha agreed to coordinate the firefighter’s visit at his home to judge our holiday lighting contest.  Date is the 2nd Tuesday in December.
Neighborhood Watch Committee – Ray Harshman stated there have been no incidents during the year.  
Committees Needing a Chairman:

Community Outreach and Social Committees.  Various individuals are taking one off responsibilities.
Old Business:
Mercy Health Center – Shane reports that Mercy is doing what they said they would do.  No issues.

Hilltop Plaza – no progress.     
Covenant Amendments – no progress.
Greenturf Contract – discuss bids.  Kevin is researching opportunities.

Election of New Officers:
Shane VanOosten, Kevin Wilson, Bryan McGaha and Ute Chilcote volunteered to remain in their current board positions.  Unanimous approval was given.  The Board will continue to solicit residents to serve in this position.   
Adjournment at 8:35pm

